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Other acts repealed.—Sec. 3. All acts and parts of acts in-
consistent herewith are hereby repealed.

Sec. 4. This act shall take effect and be in force, from and
after its passage.

Approved February 7, 1911.

CHAPTER 6—S. P. No. 65.

An Act fixing the times of Holding general terms of the Dis-
trict Court of the First Judicial District of the State of Min-
nesota.

Be it enacted by the Legislature of the State of Minnesota:
Terms of court in Goodhue and Dakota counties.—Section

1. The general terms of the district court of the first judicial
district of the State of Minnesota shall be held ns follows:

In Goodhue county—The first Tuesday in .December and the
first Tuesday in June.

In Dakota county—The first Tuesday in May and the first
Wednesday after the first Monday in November.

Sec. 2. All acts and parts of acts inconsistent with this act
are hereby repealed.

Sec. 3. This act shall take effect and be in force from and
after its passage.

Approved February 7, 1911.

CHAPTER 7—H. F. No. 129.

An Act to validate and legalise payments of public monies
heretofore made ty cities and county boards in this State, for
the purpose of aiding in the relief of sufferers from the forest
fires in Northern Minnesota in the year 1910.

Be it enacted by the Legislature of the State of Minnesota:

Legalizing payments for aid of forest fire sufferers.—Section
1. That in all cases where the officers of any city or the county
board of any county in this state have heretofore, by resolution
of the city or common council of any such city or the county
board of any such county, in good faith authorized the payment
and have paid out public moneys for the purpose of aiding the
sufferers from forest fires in northern Minnesota in the year
1910, such payments are hereby in all respects validated and
legalized.

Approved February 17, 1911.


